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Body 
FUMA Endowed Scholarships for General Cadet Use 

 

Ralph C. Alexander, Jr. Scholarship—Created in honor of Mr. Alexander, class of 1939, who stoically 

served as a US Air Corp pilot during World War II, this scholarship is awarded to young men with a 

demonstrated financial need who are enrolled or enrolling in the 12th grade. 

Robert B. Barnes III Family Scholarship—Created by the Barnes family to provide tuition assistance to 

qualified cadets with demonstrated financial need as a desire to complete their high school education at 

FUMA. 

Lin Bates Scholarship—Founded by Mrs. Nancy Bates and named in memory of her husband, class of 

1948, this scholarship supports an outstanding returning cadet. 

Guy E. Beatty Scholarship—Founded by one of FUMA’s strongest and most generous supporters, this 

scholarship provides funds for young men with a demonstrated financial need. 

Bishop Trust Scholarship—Established by the estate of Inez Duff Bishop, this scholarship is awarded to 

outstanding young men with demonstrated financial need. 

Joel T. Broyhill Scholarship—Established to honor Mr. Broyhill, class of 1939, who served 11 terms in the 

US Congress, this scholarship supports young men needing financial assistance to attend FUMA. 

Charles (Randy) Bruce Scholarship—Established by Mr. Bruce, class of 1969, this scholarship supports 

young men with a demonstrated financial need and a desire to attend FUMA. 

Camp Scholarship—Established by John Camp to provide scholarship support to upper school students. 

General & Mrs. John Chain Scholarship—Established through the planned gift of GEN Chain to support 

young men with demonstrated financial need who wish to enroll at FUMA. 

Paul Frederick Cobb Scholarship—Founded by Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Cobb, class of 1971, and named in 

honor of his brother, a member of the class of 1962 who was killed in action during the Vietnam War, 

this scholarship is awarded to a young man who demonstrates leadership and integrity. 

Frank A. Crockett Scholarship—Founded by Mr. David Crockett, class of 1949, to honor his father’s 

service to FUMA. 

George & Leeda Currin Scholarship—Established by Mr. and Mrs. Currin, class of 1954, this scholarship 

supports young men with a demonstrated financial need who wish to attend FUMA. 

Andrew R. Dodge Meritorious Award in History—Established by Mr. Dodge, class of 1965, this 

scholarship is awarded to the winner of a research paper competition concerning either a 

transformational event occurring in US history during the period of the late 18th century through the 20th 

century or the US Constitution. 

Dwyer Family Scholarship—Founded by Mr. and Mrs. Paul Dwyer, class of 1976, this scholarship helps a 

young man who will benefit from attending FUMA and exhibits character and academic excellence. 

Justin Stuart Edell Scholarship—This scholarship, founded by Dr. and Mrs. Dean Edell to honor their son, 

a member of the class of 2009, provides a merit-based scholarship to a cadet who has attended since his 

sophomore year and has achieved the highest grade in mathematics. 

Scott A. Feathers Scholarship—Founded in the memory of Scott Feathers, class of 1981, and awarded to 

a rising 9th grade day student. 

John L. “Buck” Fraley Scholarship—For academically qualified students who have a desire to attend 

FUMA and who demonstrate a financial need. 



Greenbrier Scholarship—This scholarship was formed by the Greenbrier Military School Alumni 

Association to ensure that Greenbrier’s spirit lived on after their school closed and is presented to an 

outstanding returning cadet, with preference going to a native of West Virginia. 

Travis Hall Scholarship—Established by Mr. Wes Hall, class of 1957, to honor the memory of his son 

Travis, class of 1984, this scholarship is awarded to a young man with demonstrated financial need who 

desires to attend FUMA. 

Michael Scott Hamby Scholarship—Founded by the parents of Mr. Hamby, class of 1999, and given to 

the cadet who has exhibited the greatest improvement in attitude and/or self-esteem since arriving at 

FUMA. 

Jack Haring Scholarship—Founded by Mrs. Jinny Haring in memory of her husband, a member of the 

class of 1952. 

Fred Hoffman Scholarship—Awarded to the Quartermaster Assistant each year, this scholarship is 

named in memory of longtime FUMA Quartermaster Fred Hoffman. 

Samuel W. Holdcroft Trust Scholarship—established in 1995 this fund provides scholarship support to 

young men with demonstrated financial need. 

Hunter Trust Scholarship—Provides scholarship support to young men with demonstrated financial 

need. 

Lt. General John E. Jackson, Jr. Leadership Scholarship—Founded in honor of Lt. Gen. Jackson and his 

wife Barbara by Mr. and Dr. Callaway, this scholarship is given to a young man who demonstrates 

extraordinary leadership qualities and character. 

Lt. General John & Barbara Jackson Scholarship—Founded in honor of Lt. Gen. and Mrs. Jackson, this 

scholarship is awarded to outstanding young men with demonstrated financial need. 

Alfred H. Koeller Jr. Scholarship—Founded by Mr. Kenneth B. Koeller, class of 1951, to honor his 

brother’s memory and provide young men who demonstrate a strong desire to attend FUMA with 

scholarships. 

Greg LaCour Scholarship—Established by Mrs. Denise LaCour in memory of her husband, this scholarship 

is awarded to a deserving Upper School cadet who exhibits the highest standards and demonstrates the 

greatest promise as a future leader of the Corps of Cadets. 

Gus Lacy Alumni Scholarship—Created in honor of Gus Lacy for his service to the Academy’s 

Development Department, this scholarship is awarded each year by the Alumni Board to a rising junior. 

Mr. Edsel “Jack” Lester Scholarship—Funded in honor of Mr. Lester, class of 1951, for cadets with a 

financial need. 

Mrs. Shirley Wright Lester Scholarship—Funded in honor of Mrs. Lester to provide scholarships to young 

men who demonstrate need and display academic excellence. 

T. Fields Montgomery Scholarship—Donated by Mr. and Mrs. George Turner, class of 1955, in honor of 

Mrs. Turner’s father who was a dedicated supporter of education.  This scholarship provides support for 

a cadet to attend through his senior year. 

Major Craig Moon Endowed Scholarship—Founded by Mrs. Marion Moon in honor of Major Moon, class 

of 1976, this scholarship is awarded to cadets who show integrity, character, leadership, and humility. 

Herbert C. Mosley Scholarship—Named in honor of long-time Trustee Herbert C. Mosley, this 

scholarship supports academically qualified young men who are returning to FUMA. 

Edward A. Payne Scholarship—Named in honor of a former math teacher at FUMA, this scholarship is 

awarded to a cadet who shows integrity, character, leadership, humility, and patriotism. 

COL R. L. Pulliam & Mrs. Patsy Pulliam Scholarship—Founded by alumni and friends to honor COL and 

Mrs. Pulliam’s dedication to FUMA, this scholarship is awarded to a young man who demonstrates 

friendliness, thoughtfulness, high moral values, and good sportsmanship. 

Giles B. Raisner Jr. Memorial Scholarship—This scholarship, named in memory of Mr. Raisner, class of 

1944, is awarded to a young man who demonstrates scholastic achievement and integrity. 



Raper Family Scholarship—established by the estate of Robert Raper, class of 1949, this scholarship is 

awarded to an outstanding young man with demonstrated financial need. 

Mrs. Bette H. Reiser Scholarship—Founded by Mr. Walter H. “Bill” Reiser, class of 1952, this scholarship 

was established to celebrate the life of his beloved wife and is awarded to young men with a 

demonstrated financial need who embody FUMA’s core values. 

Jon Richardson, Jr. Access Scholarship—Founded by the estate of Mr. Richardson, class of 1978, and 

supported by his wife and father, this scholarship provides support to young men with a demonstrated 

financial need who wish to attend FUMA. 

William F. Rowe III Scholarship—Established to honor the memory of Mr. Rowe, class of 1942, this 

scholarship is awarded to a rising senior with demonstrated financial need who adheres to and 

embodies the FUMA principles and motto of Body, Mind, Spirit, with preference given to a young man 

from the Fredericksburg, VA area. 

Bernard E. Siddons Endowed Scholarship—Established by Mr. Siddons, class of 1953, and awarded to a 

cadet who exemplifies leadership, integrity, and a positive attitude and has a demonstrated financial 

need. 

CSM Glenn Sidwell Leadership Scholarship—Established by former cadet Peter Congdon and his father 

John Congdon, Jr. to honor the service of CSM Sidwell to generations of young men and awarded to 

selected returning cadets with demonstrated financial need and leadership ability. 

Mary Margaret Smith and Maude Lester Smith Scholarship—Established by Dr. James H, Smith, class of 

1953, in memory of his wife and mother, this scholarship provides support to young men with a 

demonstrated financial need who wish to attend FUMA. 

Jamal Thomas Scholarship—This scholarship was founded by Justice Clarence Thomas in honor of his 

son, a member of the class of 1992, and is awarded to a cadet with a demonstrated financial need. 

Whitman B. Wiatt Scholarship—Founded by Susan and John Wiatt in memory of Whitman Wiatt, class of 

2000, and awarded to a cadet who demonstrates integrity, character, leadership, and kindness. 

David M. Word Scholarship—Established in memory of David Word, class of 1982, by his mother Mrs. 

Frances Word, this scholarship is used for outstanding young men with demonstrated financial need. 

 

 

 

FUMA Endowed Class Scholarships 

 

Class of 1943 Scholarship—Created by the class alumni to provide scholarship support for an 

outstanding cadet with demonstrated financial need. 

Class of 1952 Scholarship—Founded by the estate of a class member, this scholarship supports young 

men with demonstrated financial need. 

Class of 1954 Scholarship—Established in honor of their 50th reunion to help young men who 

demonstrate leadership at FUMA. 

Class of 1955 Scholarship—This class scholarship honors the legacy of the class of 1955 as alumni while 

helping a new generation of young men attend FUMA. 

Class of 1966 Scholarship (66 for ’66)—Established in honor of their 50th reunion to help young men with 

a demonstrated financial need attend FUMA. 

 

FUMA Endowed Scholarships for Musicians 

Reton Edgerton Scholarship—Created in honor of the Academy’s first music director, this scholarship is 

awarded to a band or choir member year. 

Anthony Lazizza Scholarship—Named in honor of long-time music director Anthony Lazizza, this 

scholarship supports a band or choir member each year. 



 

 

 

FUMA Endowed Scholarships for Athletes 

 

Eric and Shirley Christensen Scholarship—Established by the family of Eric Christensen, class of 1951, to 

support a postgraduate football player with a demonstrated need, high character, and outstanding 

academics. 

Fletcher Arritt Scholarship—This scholarship was founded by friends of Coach Arritt, class of 1960 to 

honor his retirement, and supports postgraduate basketball players attending FUMA. 

Coach Bill Blair Postgraduate Scholarship—This scholarship is named in honor of Coach Bill Blair, class of 

1949, to support Postgraduate football players seeking to attend FUMA. 

Gus Lacy Track Scholarship—Named in honor of FUMA’s longtime track coach Gus Lacy to support 

scholarships for track athletes each year. 

John Marston Scholarship—Established by Mr. Marston, a long-term FUMA teacher, to support young 

men enrolling to play postgraduate basketball. 

Vernon Thomas Morgan Scholarship—Created by Ms. Margaret Harmon in honor of her brother-in-law, 

a member of the class of 1947, this scholarship supports an outstanding athlete. 

Percy Family Scholarship—Established by Stewart Percy, class of 1959 and Chad Percy, class of 1983, to 

honor their grandson and son Spencer Percy, class of 2006, this scholarship supports postgraduate 

football players enrolling at FUMA. 

Curtis Powell Scholarship—Named in memory of Mr. Powell, class of 2005, who led FUMA’s football 

team as captain, and awarded to a prep football player who demonstrates excellence on and off the 

field. 

R. L. Pulliam Scholarship—Established in honor of Coach Pulliam to celebrate his tenure as postgraduate 

coach and used to support young men enrolling to play postgraduate football. 

Charles Rogers Scholarship—Founded in memory of Charles Rogers, class of 1983, who attended as a 

postgraduate and returned to serve FUMA as a TAC and coach and awarded to a postgraduate 

basketball player. 

George F. Skinner Jr., ’66 And Patricia Flowers Skinner Scholarship—established by Mr. Skinner, class of 

1966, and his wife, this scholarship provides assistance to current cadet-athletes with demonstrated 

financial need and high character. 

Gladstone Smith Scholarship—Established in honor of the late Dr. Gladstone Smith, class of 1974, a 

respected pathologist, great baseball player, and a humble and good man, this scholarship is presented 

annually to a cadet-athlete with demonstrated financial need who has maintained an above average 

GPA for the previous year. 

Nicholas J. Spiak, ’60 Scholarship—established by the estate of Mr. Spiak, class of 1960, and used to 

support cadets who are members of the FUMA track program. 

Rosie Thomas Scholarship—Named for famed Athletic Director Rosie Thomas, this scholarship supports 

athletes at FUMA. 

Carter White Scholarship—Established by Mr. Carter to honor the memory of his parents, this 

scholarship supports an underclass prep baseball player with demonstrated financial need. 

 

 

 

 

 



Mind 
FUMA endowed accounts for faculty and staff recognition and professional development 

 

Bill Hitchcock Chair of Excellence for Social Studies 

FUMA Employee Benefit fund 

Jeffrey J. & Margaret Jones Faculty Professional Development Award 

Mayo Faculty Member of the Year Award 

Mayo Faculty Professional Development Award 

Micky Sullivan Chair of Excellence for Prep Football 

Micky Sullivan Coach of the Year Award 

 

 

Spirit 
FUMA endowed accounts for the support of our Chapel, as well as the programs and extra-curricular 

activities that make cadet life memorable 

 

Academy Museum Fund 

Alexander Aviation Club Fund 

Aquatic Center Fund 

Arritt Court Fund 

Ashby Family Chair of Excellence for the Fork Union Military Academy Chaplaincy 

Band Fund 

Chapel Programs Fund 

Creative Arts Program Fund 

Fraley Circle Fund 

General Athletic Facilities Fund   

General Extracurricular Fund 

General Capital Projects   

Jacobson Hall Fund 

Leadership Center Fund 

Middle School Support Fund 

Parents Association Fund 

Retan Rifles Fund 

Robotics Program Fund 

John J. Shuman Endowment for Post Graduate Football 

Summer Programs Fund 

Wrestling Fund 


